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F r o m  t h e  E d i t o r

A few months ago, I had my second appointment 
with the Ears-Nose-Throat Specialist.  For the second 
time he looked in my throat to see if my right vocal 
cord was still paralyzed.

“It’s what I was afraid of,” Dr. Miller said soberly.
“Still paralyzed?” I asked.
“Yeah,” he responded as he walked over to the com-
puter and started typing things in my database. 
“You know I’m a preacher, don’t you?”
“Yes, I know.”
“So, what happens from here?”   
“Well, you have a 50% chance of never recovering 
your right vocal cord.  At best, these things usually 
take from eight months to a year before we’ll know 
your chances of a full recovery.  After a year, if things 
are no better, we can talk about different forms of 
corrective surgeries.”
“How common is this?”
“Very rare.”

About three months before that, I had come down 
with a bad cold.  It gave me a bad cough and made 
me a bit hoarse—along with a low-grade fever—but 
this cold was certainly nothing out of the ordinary.  
When the doctor told me the news, “it was well with 
my soul.”  However, when I got to my truck I started 
to cry; and then I wondered if it could be “well with 
my soul” and still cry…  I concluded that it was okay 
to cry.  

Well, praise the Lord, after about five months of 
prayer and looking to God, my voice recovered.  It 
was a testing time for me, and I bless the Lord for it 
all.  He used it to crush pride in my life.  Sometimes I 
can begin to feel like I’m indispensable.  When I feel 
this way, it seems God likes to show me that He can 
get along just fine without me!

So by this time, you’re 
maybe thinking …  “If you 
didn’t have to preach for five 
months, then why is this 
issue of The Remnant so late 
this time?”  First of all, I’m 
sorry for the lateness of this 
issue.  In hopes of improv-
ing, let me explain that we 
have been trying to organize 
things a bit around here.  I 
finally got some regular help, 
praise the Lord!  Bro. Mike 
Atnip has moved in to help 
me.  Hopefully, between us 
both, we will be able to get 
the magazine out in a timely manner.  As well, I’m 
hoping to finally try some things that I’ve wanted to 
do, but I haven’t had the time.  

One of those things that I have been longing to do is 
talk about current issues and happenings.  The 1800s 
are great, but I feel God has been wanting me to bring 
The Remnant more up to date with what He is cur-
rently doing in His people today.  Don’t worry, I will 
continue to include classic and Early Christian articles 
as well. 

One of the new sections you will see in this issue is 
the “Seeds of the Kingdom” section.  In this section, 
we will highlight different individuals or groups who 
are doing something radical for the expansion of the 
Kingdom of God.  By looking at these heroic examples, 
we hope to encourage you to do something for the 
Kingdom of God as well.  We hope that this issue of 
The Heartbeat of the Remnant blesses you.
~Bro. Dean


